
 

Saturday morning started warm and beautiful as we started our trip to the Paso 
Robles Wine Country. Sandy Rubel, Frank ñI donôt like heavy Redsò and 
Madam President LoMonoco, Dennis and Lynne Merenbach, Bob and Inga 
Stallings, Thore Edgren and Pia, Jim ñBull Riderò and Judy Purcell, Fred 
and Anne Lopez, and yours truly Captain Tony and my lovely wife Paula 
embarked from Timbers for our food and wine adventure.  
 
Our first (and only) glitch reared its ugly head when we called Laetitia Winery to 
tell them we were going to be early and asked if that was going to be a problem. 
We were informed that not only would we be a little early, but that we were more 
than an hour early.  After much pleading they let us come in early so all was well.  
We met Ed Clerkin there so now our band of merry revelers was complete.  
 
After tasting the great wines Laetitia has to offer we continued our journey to Ea-
gle Castle Winery.  If you have never been to this winery you must see it.  It is an 
amazing building.  We tasted the wonderful wines of Eagle Castle and then en-
joyed a delicious catered lunch of sandwiches, salad and cookies.  We also met 
2 other Corvette Clubs from the Sacramento area (River City and Grass Valley 
Corvette Clubs) while we were there.    
 
Alas it was time to depart for what was supposed to be our last stop for the day.  
We arrived at Villicana and were greeted by Alex and Monica Villicana. After en-
joying their hand crafted wines, it was time to call it a day and report to the Black 
Oak.  
 
Of course this group being what it is, we had more time than we thought we 
would, and there were more wineries to explore.  Some of the group decided to 
visit Meridian and J. Lohr Wineries before returning to our accommodations for 
the evening. After a short break it was time for the all important evening meal. 
 
We met at Bubbaôs Big Bad BBQ for a great BBQ meal and just a little beer (Ask 
Dennis, Frank, Bob, Inga, and Sandy for their interpretation of small). Then some-
body (Hi Dennis) challenged Jim ñBull Riderò Purcell to try his luck on the Me-
chanical Bull inside the restaurant. Jim being Jim, of course rose to the challenge 
and we were all placing bets on whether or not he would survive the night.  Not 
only did he survive but actually did quite well.  And yes there are pictures. After 
dinner it was on to the pool for a little more wine. (I seem to see a pattern here). 
 
Sunday morning dawned clear and warm and the second and final day of our ad-
venture started.  For the last couple of years the one question past participants 
ask me is ñWhen are we going back to Nadeau?ò  Well I now had the answer to 
the question, TODAY.  We arrived at Nadeau at 10:00AM.  Robert and Patty are 
two of the most down to earth and friendly people you will ever meet.  They 
opened up early just for us and we enjoyed a fun filled hour and a half of wine 
tasting and listening to Robert.  If you like Zinfandelsô Nadeau is a must visit as 
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Installation Picnic       Jerry Livers  

 
 

Where were you in Where were you in 

1961?1961?  

  

See where Corvette was See where Corvette was 

in 1961!in 1961!  
 

Check NCM Website for 
answer (click here)  

 

  Chino Airport Museum                Fred & Anne Lopez 

Itôs Installation Picnic time again! The 
picnic is scheduled for Sunday, June 
1

st
, with serving to begin near 12:00 

PM. The location will be, as before, 
at Stow Park in Redwood Grove # 2. 
The parking area is on La Patera 
Lane just off of Cathedral Oaks Road 
in Goleta.  
 
This is one of the club's premier ac-
tivities for the year and will feature 
recognition of new officers, special 
awards, drawing with prizes, and lots 
of fellowship for all.  
 
The picnic menu will in-
clude BARBEQUED TRI-TIP, HOT 
DOGS, CHICKEN, CHILI BEANS, 

 
It was a beautiful sunny day sprinkled with ample amounts of food, good driv-
ing, a beautiful parade of corvettes, great camaraderie, and aviation history. 
Nope, Iôm not talking about the Popeôs visit to New York City; Iôm talking about 
the run to the Aviation Planes of Fame Museum at Chino Airport. What an 
opportunity to see great airplanes of history first hand and hear and see sto-
ries about their fame.  
 
After a brief pit stop in the San Fernando Valley, the caravan of 7 corvettes 
pushed on to Chino. First we had to refuel our bodies at Floôs Airport Caf®. It 
was a popular place, many aviation families eating together. We even had an 
old-timer who asked to sit and eat with us as he shared his stories of old cars 
and airplanes!  

 
While at the museum we 
were able to pull our cars 
out onto the display ramp 
and take some classic 
pictures with historic air-
craft in the background. 
And what fun we had rum-
maging through the 
ñboneyardò identifying and 

touching planes of history and some WW II armor vehicles! The day ended 
with a wallet-bending trip to the museum gift shop and then a safe ride home, 
with a dinner stop at Roxieôs in Thousand Oaks.  Along on this fun trip were 
Fred & Sharon Smith, Fred & Anne Lopez, Lee and Claudia Whitney, 
Jerry Livers, Art & June Aldritt, Wayne Reddoch, Dennis & Sandy Hig-
gins, and Mike and Linda Wolfe .   You can bet this will be on our trip list for 
another future run! 
 
 

SALAD, SALSA, GARLIC BREAD, 
and CAKE, but bring your own 
DRINKS. John Jensen and Dan 
Burro will do the honors at the bar-
beque pit, and many others help to 
put this gala affair together. The 
best part is that it is all FREE !!   
 
Annual club dues and insurance 
payments are due June 1.  A raffle 
ticket is issued to those who pay 
their dues at the picnic or before.   
 
Diane Szalay is again arranging for 
the prizes and she does a great job, 
so be sure to pay your dues on time 
and hopefully go home with a prize! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Steve PetersenðPresident 
(805) 963-8638 
Three locations 

www.tilecollection.net 

http://www.corvettemuseum.com/library-archives/chronicle/1961.htm
http://www.corvettemuseum.com/library-archives/chronicle/1961.htm
http://www.tilecollection.net/


 

Gold Country Run                           Sharon Smith    

 
The Museum has installed a construction webcam 
to help Museum supporters keep tract of the pro-
gress on the building addition.  Add the following link 
to your favorites so you can view new developments 
as they happen. http://www.corvettemuseum.com/
webcam/index.shtml1.  
 
 
 
To learn more about the building addition, visit the 
Museum website. http://store.corvettemuseum.com/
services/building.asp  

Watch The National 
Museum Grow.  

  
 
 

National Corvette Museum                    John Jensen  
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Presidentôs Message                  Barbara LoMonaco  
National Corvette Caravan 

returns to Bowling Green in 

2009 

www.corvettecaravan.com 

Privacy Reminder  

Old Club Rosters should be 
shredded  not just thrown in 

the trash when replaced. 

 
This is my last Presidentôs message to you.   
 
Starting with our June meeting we will have our new slate of officers installed 
and ready to take charge.  I have really enjoyed being the President of the club 
for the past three years.  I have been very lucky to have had Board members 
who have been there every step of the way for me and have been very suppor-
tive. Thank you.  What a great group of people!  I appreciate them all very much.  
And I appreciate all of the members of CCSB.  You have made these past three 
years a wonderful experience for me.  We have had many great times together 
and I look forward to many more times wonderful times in the future. 
 
Donôt forget our Installation Picnic coming up on Sunday, June 1

st
.  The Club 

supplies all of the food ï all you have to bring are your drinks.  If you will not be 
at the May meeting and you plan to attend please let Jerry Livers know so that 
he will be able to finalize the plans. 

Jacques Bellesiles  
PARTNER 

 
5601 Lindero Canyon, Suite 210 

Westlake Village, CA 91362 
 

(818) 338-8160  -  (805) 626-4221 
(800) 320-6364  -  (818) 338-8155 FAX 

 
jbellesiles@crowellweedon.com 

www.crowellweedon.com 
 

ALL MAJOR FINANCIAL EXCHANGES 

2009 ZR1 Corvette  

June 6 ï 10 Update 
 
The Driversô Meeting is at the Timbers Restaurant Parking Lot, 10 Winchester 

Canyon Dr., Goleta at 8:00 AM on Friday, June 6.   If you are coming from Ven-

tura, please allow extra time for traffic congestion from commuters on the drive to 

Goleta.  Departure will be at 8:15 AM for the Gold Country.  We will be traveling 

up Hwy 101 picking up additional members who live further north.  If you have not 

yet responded to my email requests regarding participation in activities and food 

selections, please do so via email ASAP.    I have deadlines this month for notify-

ing my coordinators at the various venues.  Thank you for your assistance in mak-

ing sure our run details are taken care of in advance for a pleasant trip.    

http://www.corvettemuseum.com/webcam/index.shtml1
http://www.corvettemuseum.com/webcam/index.shtml1
http://store.corvettemuseum.com/services/building.asp
http://store.corvettemuseum.com/services/building.asp
http://www.corvettecaravan.com/


 

  Pine Mountain Bistro Lunch     Lee W hitney                     
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Your CCSB club dues and insurance payment for the 2008/2009 year will be-
come due on June 1

st
.  The amount for both is $72.  If you joined the club after 

January 1, 2008, I will contact you and let you know the exact amount you will 
have to pay.  Please make your checks payable to CCSB and send them to: 
Frank LoMonaco, 326 Junipero Plaza, Santa Barbara, CA. 93105.  If you are 
planning to attend the Installation Picnic on June 1

st
, you can bring your check 

with you and pay at that time.  If you have paid your dues and insurance by the 
time of the picnic you will receive a raffle ticket and be eligible to win one of the 
prizes that Diane Szalay has collected.  You cannot buy a raffle ticket ï the only 
way to get one is to have paid your dues by June 1st. 
 
Be sure to leave an interest card on Corvettes seen around town that donôt have our club 
decal on them.  
 
See Frank for Club logo, embroidered clothing and club decals for your new car.  

 
 

 

This space is held for the recap of the run on Saturday  

May 3rd. I will update the newsletter as soon as I can after the run.  

Fred S.  

WE ARE ON THE WEB  

www.corvetteclubsantabarbara.com 

  Classified Ads  

 
For Sale: Three volume 2002 Cor-
vette Service Manual. Purchased 
about two years ago. New condition. 
Original cost $149 plus ship-
ping.  Asking $80.00. Contact Lee 
Whitney 

High Performance Crossover 
Pipe (X-Pipe) 1997-2004 Corvette  
Balances your engines exhaust 
pulses for a Scavenger effect that 
pulls exhaust from the cylinders.  
Make Offer 805-684-4049  Fred M. 

 
As most of you know by now the 
2009 ZR-1 has been rated at 638 
bhp. I sent a video to Paul Mariano 
and received the following response. I 
felt the rest of the club could be jeal-
ous along with meé Fred S. 
 
Now, as Paul Harvey would say, the 
rest of the story.  Right after showing 
this video at the Bash, they auctioned 
off a ride in a yellow ZR-1 to benefit 
the NCM expansion project.  And 
yours truly won the auction.  I got 
about a 15 minute ride with the Cor-
vette Chief Engineer, Tadge Juechter 
at the wheel.  Best I could see over 
the console was something over 140 
mph.  They use  the perimeter road 
around the factory as a sometimes 
test track and we made two laps 
around it.  Also got an autographed 
ZR-1 polo shirt and Tadge's personal 
cap autographed and acknowledging 
that I was the first non-GM person to 
ride in a ZR-1.  Am I a happy 
camper?  Oh yeah.  I sure need one 
of those cars.  Totally different from 
the Z0-6.  Look for photos on the 
ñNCM website.  Autographs for a 
small fee. 

Mariano rides in ZR1  

http://www.corvetteclubsantabarbara.com


 

they make about the best Zinôs I 

have ever tasted.  Frank ñI donôt like 
heavy Redsò LoMonoco even ended 
up purchasing not only a Zinfindel, 
but the best and boldest that Robert 
makes.  As our visit here was over, it 
was time to venture to our final stop 
of the weekend. 
 
Anybody who knows Paula and I 
know our favorite winery is Eberle, 
and this was our final stop.  Gary 
Eberle was one of the first wine mak-
ers in Paso Robles and if you talk to 
any of the old timers in the industry 
there, they more than likely have 
worked for Gary.  We were met by 
Jan and Oralia and proceeded to sit 
down for a wonderful catered BBQ 
meal of Tri Tip, Turkey, and all of the 
fixôns.  During lunch we also tasted 
the excellent wine Eberle has to of-
fer. After lunch and tasting we were 
led by Jan on a tour of the caves 
(Just ask one of us about ñCat Shit 
Alleyò). 
 

I would like to thank our band of 
merry revelers for making this a fun 
and exciting adventure.  I would also 
like to thank the wineries for their 
hospitality.  And yes there will be a 
next year.  Paula and I are already 
scouting out locations for our next 
fun filled adventure to the Paso 
Robles Wine Country. We look for-
ward to it as I hope all of you do. 
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Salon Monaco 
Crescent LoMonaco 

Owner, Stylist  

 
805-684-2337 
972 Yucca Lane 
Carpinteria, CA 

www.salonmonaco.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Alan E. Emslie, P.E.  
Principal  

 
5290 Overpass Rd.,                805 -683-1233 
Suite 217    
Goleta, CA 93111            Cell 805 -340-4921 

aemsile@padreinc.com  
www.padreinc.com  

 

Wine Run 2008             
from front page  

Del Mar Horse Races  Diane  

Salon for Men & Women  

The Del Mar Thoroughbred Club 
Run -  Reservations and tickets are 
in place and we are happy to have 
a group of 24 going to the Del Mar 
Races/San Clemente Beach run 
July 18 through 20. 

 

Silkscreen Shirts  
Bob & Diane Szalay 

 

Here's what our silkscreen 
items will look like on white, 
black, or red backgrounds!  
They look fabulous and we plan 
to bring them to you at the May 
meeting.  If you placed an order  
then you have already received 
an email from us with your total 
chargesð    reminder to please 
make your check out to CCSB .  
 
Thank you everyone for the 
great response to this project - 
65 items were ordered!!!   

http://www.salonmonaco.com
http://www.padreinc.com/

